GREATER LONDON AUTHORITY

Mayor's Office

City Hall
The Queen's Walk
More London
London SE1 2AA
Switchboard: 020 7983 4000

Minicom: 020 7983 4458 Web: www.london.gov.uk

Ref:

Date:

14 MAY 2012

Stephen Greenhalgh

Town Hall King Street Hammersmith London W6 9JU

Dear Stephen

Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime

I am proposing to appoint you as the Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime in the Mayor's Office for Policing and Crime (MOPC) and have submitted your name to the London Assembly's Police and Crime Committee for its confirmation hearing process. Your appointment would run from 6 June 2012 to 7 May 2016 and your remuneration for this role from the MOPC would be £127,784 per annum.

As the Leader of the London Borough of Hammersmith & Fulham, you have driven down crime and have made communities safer. Crime has fallen significantly across the borough following an enhanced 24 hour a day local policing operation across three of the busiest town centres. Hammersmith & Fulham was one of the first boroughs to take up my "buy one get one free" scheme and gained an additional 44 fully warranted police officers as a result.

You have a long history of cutting waste and making dramatic savings. You have cut the council tax in Hammersmith & Fulham, resulting in residents paying the fourth lowest rate of council tax in the United Kingdom. You have managed to deliver these efficiencies whilst also successfully halving the council's debt.

Your track record on both community safety and efficiencies means that you are superbly well qualified to lead the MOPC.

Over this Mayoral term I would expect you as Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime to ensure that the MOPC:

- Makes London safer than ever by working with the Metropolitan Police Service to roll out an extra three police officers and three special constables in every safer neighbourhood team in the capital;
- Works closely with the GLA's Head of Paid Service to prepare for the location of its staff at City Hall (excluding the MOPC's internal audit division);

Direct telephone: 020 7983 4100 Fax: 020 7983 4057 Email: mayor@london.gov.uk

GREATER LONDON AUTHORITY

- Makes a full contribution to my commitment to cut the GLA council tax precept by 10 per cent over this Mayoral term;
- Works with the GLA to establish a collaborative procurement process for the GLA Group which, together with other shared service initiatives, will result in cumulative savings worth £600 million by the end of this Mayoral term; and
- Works with the GLA to establish a single property unit for all land holdings in the GLA Group and a single, cost-effective procurement process for all land holdings so as to speed up the release of land and to reduce bureaucracy.

Yours ever,

Boris Johnson

Mayor of London

Cc: Sir Edward Lister, Chief of Staff and Deputy Mayor for Planning